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The Honorable Lando W. Zech, Jr. 
Chairman 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D.C.  20555 
 
Dear Chairman Zech: 
 
SUBJECT:   NUREG-1150:  RESOLUTION OF ACRS COMMENTS 
 
We have noticed in SECY 88-337, a memorandum from the Executive Director  
for Operations (EDO) to the Commission, a misleading reference to the  
ACRS which we want to correct. 
 
You will recall that we reviewed the draft version of NUREG-1150,  
"Reactor Risk Reference Document," and sent you comments in a letter  
dated July 15, 1987.  More recently, in a letter of July 20, 1988, which  
reported on SECY 88-147, we commented further: 
 
  "In our discussions with the staff, we explored how the  
  Reactor Risk Reference Document (NUREG-1150) will be used in  
  the resolution of the severe accident issues.  Although we  
  were told that the information in this document will play a  
  key role, we were unable to get a clear picture of just how.   
  If NUREG-1150 is to play a key role, it is important that  
  its accuracy and credibility be established.  We believe  
  that subjecting the final version of NUREG-1150 to a thor- 
  ough peer review is required as part of the process of  
  establishing credibility." 
 
As the EDO reports in SECY 88-337, we did meet with him and with members  
of his staff on August 11, 1988.  Much of our discussion had to do with  
what we see as a need for peer review of the final version of NUREG-1150  
(renamed Severe Accident Risks:  An Assessment for Five U.S Nuclear  
Power Plants).  It is true that the staff's proposed uses of NUREG-1150  
were presented to us.  However, we declined to comment on the specific  
uses proposed for NUREG-1150 and instead recommended correction of the  
identified deficiencies and a peer review of the final version to  
establish its accuracy and credibility before publication in final form. 
 
Following our meeting with the EDO, we wrote to you in a letter dated  
August 16, 1988: 
 
  "Reviews by a number of individuals and groups were highly  
  critical of the original draft of NUREG-1150.  In view of  
  the extensive modifications that have been made in response  
  to this criticism, the current version must be regarded as a  
  new document.  Also, since this document is intended to play  
  a substantial role in the implementation of the Commission's  
  severe accident policy, its quality and credibility are very  
  important. 
 



  We recommend that before publication in final form, the  
  final version of NUREG-1150 be subjected to a thorough peer  
  review." 
 
However, in SECY 88-337, the EDO proposes to publish a revised version  
of NUREG-1150 without peer review (and to publish the report of a peer  
review to be performed later as a supplement).  Further, a statement is  
made in referring to the staff's proposed uses of NUREG-1150: 
 
  "These uses were discussed with the ACRS, which did not  
  indicate any objection to them." 
 
This might lead to the conclusion that we had endorsed the use of the  
revised version for the purposes listed.  We have not.  We have not even  
seen it. 
 
Additional comments by ACRS member Harold W. Lewis are presented below. 
 
                                    Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
                                    Forrest J. Remick 
                                    Chairman 
 
 
Additional Comments by ACRS Member Harold W. Lewis 
 
I believe the misstatement here is more serious and offensive than does  
the Committee.  We often state that our letters speak for themselves,  
and ask our own members to avoid interpreting Committee positions.  The  
EDO, in effect, is telling you that we concur in his proposed use of a  
report we have repeatedly criticized in writing.  We have not done so,  
and it is not only improper for him to tell you we have, it is disingen- 
uous. 
 
Our written recommendation was for a peer review before publication.  I  
believe that was a good recommendation, and that the Commission should  
so insist.  
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